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Good morning, and thank you for allowing me to be part of your meeting today.

As you know, Governor Cellucci and I recently delivered our first State of Education
Address, in which we reconfirmed our commitment to meeting the standards established by
the Education Reform Act of 1993. Since then, there has been a lot written and said about
what this renewed commitment means and what effect it will have on our public schools.

It means we intend to continue with our performance-based reforms, including the MCAS
tests. These tests are the key to improving our schools. They are the only means we have of
ensuring accountability by students, teachers, principals and school districts. And they are
the only means we have of ensuring every student gets the education he or she needs to
succeed in life.

The Governor and I are working on several proposals to help students improve their scores
on these tests. I have been asked to spearhead this effort. Part of the task involves bringing
together education leaders from throughout the state, including the Board of Higher
Education, to help solve this problem.

Today, however, I’m here to talk about more than education. I want to talk about
community service and ways we can increase volunteerism on our college and university
campuses.

As you all know, Massachusetts covers two-thirds to three-quarters of the cost for
Massachusetts residents to attend our state universities and colleges. These students receive
an excellent education at a very low cost. Along with that benefit should come a sense of
obligation to not only do their best in school, but to give something back to their
community as citizens of the commonwealth.

Many colleges and universities across the country now include some form of community
service as a requirement of graduation. This service varies widely from student athletes
holding sports clinics to student volunteers helping local agencies renovate housing,
cleanup vacant lots, and visit with the elderly.

To explore ways to increase volunteerism on our campuses, the Governor and I are
convening the Governor’s Conference on Community Service later this fall. At the
conference, colleges will have an opportunity to highlight successful community service
programs and discuss ways to duplicate those programs statewide

The Association of Independent Colleges and Universities in Massachusetts recently
stepped forward and agreed to help organize this conference. Today, I’m asking your board
to co-sponsor the event with the association.

We need to look at new ways for our institutions of higher learning to help bring about
positive change. Colleges and universities today are increasingly involved in the
communities where they are located. Many schools, including a number of state colleges
and universities, are involved in a variety of community outreach programs and projects.
We need to encourage more of this.

In our State of Education Address, Gov. Cellucci and I called on higher education to take a
more active role in the Education Reform initiative. We have proposed creating two
Commonwealth Teaching centers at public or private colleges to establish models for
preparing young teachers. We also have called for the development of alternative programs
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for certifying new teachers, and we are seeking tutors to help 10  grade students who don’t
pass the MCAS tests.

Everyone has a stake in making sure our children learn the skills they need to succeed. In
addition to higher education, we are asking for help from business leaders, community
organizations and churches.

By encouraging students in our colleges and universities to become more involved in
community service and volunteerism, I believe we will be setting a tone and a standard for
good citizenship that will have benefits for years to come.

Thank you.


